Drayton South Coal Project.
To; The Planning and Assessment Commission of N.S.W.
As a concerned citizen, I wish to lodge my opposition to the continued efforts of Anglo American to overturn the decision of the Commission regarding the Drayton South Coal Mine.
The Commission decided that the mine was not in the public interest. That has not changed. If anything, new coal mining projects have moved further from economic viability. Witness Peabody Energy’s situation in North America. Unthinkable a decade ago, fact now.
There is no ongoing support to the nation from these projects. They have a history of enormous environmental damage, social disruption, shipping profits out of the country, and, finally and most insultingly, simply walking away afterwards. Leaving others, typically the taxpayer, to clean up the mess. In their wake will be a trail of destroyed local industries and businesses and degraded land. 
There is information to demonstrate that had these existing businesses been supported over the mines, they would have employed at least as many people, supported the State and their communities, and still have been functioning long after the mines had closed. All this without the damage.
There is no reasonable case for supporting coal extraction. It is yesterdays technology and we must treat it as such.  
Yours sincerely,
Richard Coleman.
